
Service Rota in the 6 Parishes –July 2024 
 

 Badger Beckbury Ryton Kemberton Stockton Sutton 
Maddock 

July 
     7th 

   11.00am 
Communion 
Rev’d Matt 

Lefroy 

   

     14th  9.30am 
Local Team? 

 

   11.00am 
Baptism & 

Communion 

Fr Stan Swift 

    21st 9.30am 
Communion 

Justin Bailey 

     

   28th 
 

 9.30am 
Communion 
Jason Clarke 

 

    

   
August
4th 

     11.00am 
Communion 
Rev’d Janet 

Holmes 

 

 
 
 

 

ST.MARY’S SUTTON MADDOCK CHURCH LOTTERY 

Congratualations 
1st Prize of £30 – No 73   2nd Prize of £20– No   1 

Contacts:Angela Chatham 01952581857 or Chris Walker 
01952730666    

Please Contact Chris Walker Phone:- 01952730666 or 07980790556 
Post:- The Haven, Sutton Maddock, Nr. Shifnal, Shropshire TF11 9NG 

 
 

 
 

Sutton Maddock Parish Council ,  

Parish Clerk – Vanessa Voysey Email- clerk4smpc@outlook.com 
******FOR OUT OF HOURS MEDICAL CARE – DIAL 111****** 

            The new Shifnal Doctors Surgery is now OPEN 
Haughton Road, Shifnal, TF11 8DD 

 

      Newsletter email: angiechatham@hotmail.com 
Tel:- 01952581857 Mob 07771707912 

 

SUTTON MADDOCK GOOD NEWSLETTER 
SIX PARISHES 

Badger, Beckbury, Kemberton, Ryton, Stockton, SuttonMaddock 
 

DIARY DATES for  JULY  2024  OUT & ABOUT 
 

BECKBURY COMMUNITY SHOP  …………Mon – Fri 9.00am –  3.30pm                
                                                                        Sat & Sun 9.00am  - 12noon 
CHATHAM’S  ORGANIC  DAIRY    ------------Everyday   6.30am-   8.00pm 

sayYES Youth Club  (10-18yr olds) on  Tuesday   6.00pm – 7.30pm 

……………..Term time only but check week by week 
 

 

JULY 

Mon  1st & 15th  10am-4pm Bridgnorth Patch & Quilt Group 
                                                                              Norton  Village Hall 

 

Wed  3rd 7.00 for 7.30pm Deanery Synod at Sutton Maddock Church 
Sun 14th 11.00am Baptism & Communion Service Sutton Maddock                       
                                                                                                 Church 
Thur 18th  3.00pm Forget- me- not Group St Andrew’s Shifnal   
Sat  20th  10.30am – 12noon Diana’s Coffee Morning, Kemberton 
 
 

    

MHA Communities Shifnal and District   -  Live later life well 

          “Being lonely is not acceptable and can be resolved” 
 

Do you know of a neighbour, family member or friend who is lonely 
and over 55years old? 

 

Point them in our direction  
CALL: 07935202556  or EMAIL: Rachel.powell@mha.org.uk 

 

Leave name, address and contact details 
and Rachel or a volunteer will get back to you.  

 

We offer a range of services to enable people to live later life well in 
Shifnal Albrighton and District 

 
 

 

mailto:clerk4smpc@outlook.com
mailto:angiechatham@hotmail.com
tel:-
mailto:Rachel.powell@mha.org.uk


                                          CHURCH  NEWS 
 
…..Thank you to all the visiting clergy who are taking services in the 
Six Parishes during our time without a resident Vicar/ Rector.  
….. Diana’s Coffee Morning..Diana is yet again opening here garden 
up for all to see in aid of Kemberton Church on Saturday 20th July 
from 10.30am -12.00pm. There will be the usual Coffee and Cakes, 
all welcome. 

ST MARY’S SUTTON MADDOCK CHURCH 
The Memorial Plaques:  note particularly the plaque in the tower to William 
Farmer and his wife, Elizabeth.  Elizabeth Farmer was a descendant of 
Francis Yates of Donnington, who helped Charles II during his stay at 
Boscobel (and it is said that Charles II passed through Brockton on his way 
from his defeat at the battle of Worcester to hide at Boscobel).  William 
Farmer emigrated to Canada with his family, his servants, and all his 
livestock. 

 
The East Window: over the altar.  This magnificent window was given in 
1908 by Mr. Charles Bruff of Coalport China Factory in memory of his mother 
Mrs. Harriet Deborah Bruff who lived to be 102.  In 1923, the wooden reredos 
behind the altar was presented by Mr. Farmer Jones of Brockton Cottage.  
Unfortunately, the screen obscured part of the east window, and the Bruff 
family never came to this church again, even though a few inches were 
eventually sawn off the screen to make the whole window visible again. 

 
 

CONDOLENCES 
Our condolences to the family of Barbara Thomas age 76years of 
Norton, whose service was on 14th June at Stockton Church. 
 

……And to the family of Audrey Nicholls who died on 22nd June aged 
98years. Audrey and her late husband John, lived in Sutton Maddock 
for many years. Her funeral is on Friday 12th July at 3pm, The Vale 
Crematorium near Pershore. 
 

……And to the family of David Tooth of Beckbury, who died on 
Saturday 29th June. Funeral arrangements to be made 
 

…..And to the family of John Miles of Badger, who died on Saturday 
29th June. Funeral arrangements to be made 

  FORGET-ME-NOT GROUP                                                                                                                                                                    

for people affected by memory loss or dementia                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

we usually meet on the 3rd Thursday each month at 3pm  

  Sarah Thorpe 0798 224 8949 sarah.thorpe121@gmail.com 
 

                                                                     

                                 BRIDGNORTH FOOD BANK 

Address: 7 West Castle St, Bridgnorth WV16 4AB 
Hours: Opens 10:30AM Mon 

Phone: 07960 285520  PLEASE CHECK OPENING TIMES 
 

DAWLEY CHRISTIAN CENTRE FOOD BANK 

Address: High Street, TF42EX 
 

Phone: 01952505108 
 

SHIFNAL HELP FOOD BANK 

Drop off  points at  
Bradford Street Co-Op, Wood,s Dry Cleaners, St. Andrew,s Church 

Contact – 0756238496 

TELFORD IN CRISIS Contact – 01952586646 
 

BRIDGNORTH PATCH & QUILT GROUP 

1st and 3rd Monday each month    10.00am  -  4.00pm 
Norton  Village Hall 

 

                     Contact: Shiona Ferriday 07971230922 
 

KEMBERTON WI 

              Our next meeting Thursday 1st August  7.30pm 2024 
                                     In Kemberton Village Hall 
 

We look forward to seeing you then, new members are always welcome 
WI Committee       -      President:  Ishbel McConnachie (01952) 462366 
 

 

 

 
 
 

mailto:sarah.thorpe121@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/search?safe=strict&rlz=1C1QJDB_enGB650GB651&q=bridgnorth+food+bank+address&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAOPgE-LVT9c3NEwuTjI2KSwp1JLNTrbSz8lPTizJzM-DM6wSU1KKUouLF7HKJBVlpqTn5ReVZCik5eenKCQl5mUrQKUBh3qEwk8AAAA&ludocid=6741061095021653055&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiO8a79jJXpAhWMa8AKHQ1cDp0Q6BMwEHoECBUQAg
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https://www.google.com/search?safe=strict&rlz=1C1QJDB_enGB650GB651&q=bridgnorth+food+bank+phone&ludocid=6741061095021653055&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiO8a79jJXpAhWMa8AKHQ1cDp0Q6BMwEnoECBUQDg


ST MARY’S SUTTON MADDOCK CHURCH 
 

NB:-  CONTACTs for all inquiries during the Interregnum – while we 
are without a Vicar -  to the CHURCH WARDENS  
Allan Chatham  01952 581857 email: arc100@hotmail.co.uk 
John Webb        07770 754545 email: webb.john@me.com 
 

 

       
ST. MARY’S SUTTON MADDOCK CHURCH 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Year 13 Student Prayer (from Year 13 Leavers Celebration) 

Psalm 16: 
Protect me, O God; I trust in you for safety. All the good things I 

have come from you.  

How wonderful are your gifts to me, how good they are!  

You Lord are all I have and you give me all I need; My future is in your 

hands.  

How wonderful are your gifts to me, how good they are! 

I am so thankful and glad and feel completely secure, You protect me 

from all my fears.  

How wonderful are your gifts to me, how good they are!  

You show me the path that leads to life; Your presence fills me with joy 

and brings me pleasure forever.  

How wonderful are your gifts to me, how good they are! Amen                           

                                     UNDERSTANDING DEMENTIA 

“When people ask me how best to navigate relationships after a 
dementia diagnosis, I have only one answer: keep talking. I’ll admit 
that it sounds simple in theory, and might not be so in practice, but 
that very much comes down to the individual.  
 
I can still smell the air of my own kitchen, heavy with the scent of 
baking and sweet cakes that I had decorated in all different shapes 
and sizes, ready to sit down for that chat with my own daughters and 
discuss my power of attorney. That was my way of making that 
conversation just that more palatable, but others will know what will 
work best in their own family. 
 

Naively, I thought then that this awkward conversation would be a 
one-off. Perhaps I assumed we’d got the hardest conversation out of 
the way first as we sat down with pens and paper and cups of 
steaming tea, discussing everything from how I wanted to be cared 
for when I had tipped over the edge, to whether or not I would want 
to be resuscitated. It was clear even then how differently my two 
daughters approached the same subject. I describe it as a talking 
exercise, but really it was a listening one. What I hadn’t considered 
then was that this conversation would need to be repeated again and 
again as we were faced with new challenges. 
 

We know from everyday conversations how confusing language can 
be. Even when you are speaking directly to someone, how many of 
our conversations result in crossed wires? When two people think 
they’ve talking about the same thing in the same way, confusion can 
still reign. Add into the mix navigating a new future with a disease 
that is progressive and unpredictable, with its own rate of decline, 
and there are so many hazards to negotiate.” 
 

                                     Another extract from a book by Sally Mitchell 
 
 

More information  www.dementiadiaries.org 

John Webb. Six Parishes Dementia Friendly co-ordinator 
 

                                                                                                

HELLO YEAR 6… Mark has enjoyed meeting you all 
and if you have any questions please text him on 

07747 560875 
How to become a £riend of sayYES  

Chris Walker the Treasurer will be pleased to hear from you 
Tel:- 01952730666 /07980790556 

                                                  Shifnal & Albrighton Christian Youth Project Limited 
Sort code: 30-10- 12 Account No. 00732863 

 
 
 

We rely on donations to fund the valuable work of our 
Youth Worker, Mark Williams 

mailto:arc100@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:webb.john@me.com
http://www.dementiadiaries.org/
tel:-


 
 

ALSO to ORDER……………………*MORE BIG KID ICECREAM this SUMMER 

                          From www.bigkidicecream.com 
 

 

WHO DOES WHAT WHERE  ?  

For Carpenter/Landscaper….Alister Edwards - 07734721684  
For Plumbing/Heating/Bathrooms…Call Mark Thompson - 07855043275 

If you live in Sutton Maddock Parish and would like to give your business a 
mention for a small donation, please ring me on 01952581857 where you 
can leave a message and your contact details…………………… 
 
 
 

Market Stall  
OPEN  

Every Friday 4- 6pm 
TF11 9NR 

 
 

Whole plants 
straight out of the ground, 

straight into the kitchen  
using up as much of a plant as possible 

 

  ………………ALSO 
AVAILABLE…………………  

Pimhill ORGANIC  
Porridge Oats,  
Jumbo Oats, 
(Muesli  back shortly)   
 

AND Shropshire Honey – 
price stil a good deal, 

Ground Coffee, 
Meringue Bars 
 

& 
a choice of  
 

Delicious 
 

Refreshing 
 

Rehydrating 
 

ORGANIC MILK SHAKES 

New ORGANIC CHOCOLATEunavailable  
     and BUTTER   UNSALTED & SALTED 
 

ORGANIC HERD 
@ 

http://www.bigkidicecream.com/

